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Greetings Team NBPS,  

We have much to be excited about as we enter April and look forward to warmer, 
sunnier days. We have completed nearly 75% of the 2022 – 2023 school year and I 
appreciate your dedication to make an impact on every minute. 

We have so much in which to be proud as our students are thriving in many 
ways.  Just to note some of their recent accomplishments in sports, fine arts and stu-
dent government. Congratulations to New Bedford High School senior, Jose Bonilla, 
the State Division 1 Wrestling Champion (see page 3) and to the NBHS Drama Club 
for another successful spring production. Kudos, too, goes to NBHS students Cynthia 
Torres and Sawai Vilayvanh, who proudly represented New Bedford High School at 
Massachusetts Student Government Day at the State House. 

As we move forward, our focus remains on providing social-emotional and well-
being supports for all students and staff; language acquisition resources; quality Pre-
Kindergarten instruction; technology enhancements (over 16,000 devices and new 
Wi-Fi access points); facility upgrades including multimillion-dollar projects; equita-
ble and high-level curriculum offering Early College and increased dual enrollment. 

Thanks to all of you, I am proud to say we have been on a positive trajectory that will  
continue into the future.  Our school campuses are being updated as Pacheco ES has 
new fencing; Rodman will have a new intercom system and the NBHS pool is being 
updated and expected to be ready for use this September.  We are also assessing 
our playgrounds at every elementary school to make improvements or create play 
areas, among other projects.  Our Technology team is working to increase our Wi-Fi 
capacity and install 1,415 wireless units. 

In the over 3,000 total classrooms my team and I have visited so far this year, we can 
see the quality engagement, academic discourse and other outstanding displays of 
learning occurring in our classrooms.  Although we are challenged every day with the 
realties that exist in our world, we have a tremendous team who is up to the chal-
lenge. 

It is very important that each of us takes the time to work on ourselves and to 
strengthen the relationships with those in our lives.  Healthy relationships are essen-
tial on all levels as that is how we support our students academically and social-
ly.  The time we take to ensure that we, individually, are in a good mental space is 
extremely important – self-care is critical to our own well-being. 

As always, thank you for your continued support. 

 
 

Thomas Anderson 
Superintendent 
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Michelle Debrosse 
Pre-School Teacher 

William H. Taylor Elementary School 

Employee Spotlight 

 

Paulo Quiterio  
Custodian 

Sgt. William H. Carney  Academy 

Michelle Debrosse has been a teacher at Taylor School for 20 

years.  This past year she decided to start a new  adventure 

as a preschool teacher.  Mrs. Debrosse has seamlessly 

adapted to the younger students and is making a difference 

in their lives every day.   Her students love her as evident by 

their hugs and high fives. 

Mrs. Debrosse has also been known to cheer on students at 

the baseball field on several occasions!  We are beyond lucky 

to have Michelle Debrosse as part of our Taylor team!       

Rafaela DeFigueiredo  Spence, Principal, William H. Taylor School 

Paulo Quiterio started working for NBPS September of 2021 at 

Gomes Elementary and started working at Carney Academy in 

May of 2022.   He has been a great addition to the Carney 

community and works to  maintain a clean and sanitized  

environment for everyone at Carney.  He has also supported the 

redirection and restorative improvements for students at 

Carney.  Thank you, Mr. Quiterio, for all that you add and do for 

Carney and for New Bedford! 

Daniel Mckoy, Principal, Sgt.  William H. Carney Academy 
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Jose Bonilla 

 

Student Spotlight 

Jose Bonilla joined the NBHS Wrestling 

Team during his first year to help him 

improve in football.  He rejoined 

wrestling during his sophomore year 

and when the team went to the finals, he 

was hooked.  Calling it “the best thing 

ever,” Jose trained hard in hopes of 

winning a place in the finals. 

Determined to work harder than ever, 

Jose pushed himself to be the best 

wrestler he could be.  During his junior 

year, the Whalers Wrestling Team once 

again went to the finals.  Two days 

before the state wrestling competition, 

Jose suffered a major injury and was unable to compete.   In fact, he was unable to wrestle at all. 

“Everyone thought I was done for – for my wrestling career,” he said.  “I saw that as a challenge.” 

Being a hard worker, Jose was even more determined to return to wrestling.  His goal was to 

make it to the finals and win.   

His coaches encouraged him and worked with him to achieve this goal.  Jose trained hard.  He 

increased his training efforts often taking advantage of additional training opportunities at other 

gyms as well. 

Finally, during his senior year, the time came for the state finals and the Whalers Wrestling Team 

once again made it to the finals.  This time, Jose Bonilla won. 

“When I won state’s, it was a great feeling,” he proudly stated. 

At the March meeting of the New Bedford School Committee, Superintendent Thomas Anderson, 

with NBPS Athletic Director Tom Tarpey and NBHS Head Varsity Wrestling Coach Jamaal Hunt, 

presented Jose with an award plaque attesting to his 

title as “New Bedford High School – Wrestling Division 1 

State Champion, 195 Weight Class.” 

“For him to represent New Bedford Public Schools and 

continue to be successful academically and athletically is 

something we all should be proud of,” said 

Superintendent Anderson. “We know there is always 

something behind us that is motivating and keeping us 

going every day.  That’s why we do the work that we do.” 
Photo: Erin Clark/GLOBE STAFF 

L-R: NBHS Athletic Director Tom Tarpey, Jose Bonilla, NBHS Head Varsity 
Wrestling Coach Jamaal Hunt, Superintendent Thomas Anderson.  
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Robert Shaheen, Director x14257  
rshaheen@newbedfordschools.org   

 

Food & Nutrition Services 

Update 

Sarah Benoit, Assistant Food Service Director 

mailto:rshaheen@newbedfordschools.org
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Step Challenge instructions are available on the district website.  Click on this link 

BENEFITS 

Please contact Marcia Tome in the Benefits Office at 508-997-4511, ext. 14355 or 
Email mtome@newbedfordpublicschools.org to claim your Fitbit 

https://cdnsm5-ss16.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_66938/File/2023%20STEP%20CHALLENGE%20INSTRUCTIONS%20SPRING(1).pdf
mailto:mtome@newbedfordschools.org
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Community Corner 

*NBPS District Goal #4 – “Increase awareness of staff to the benefits, partnerships, 

and  opportunities to become a bigger part of the greater New Bedford Community.” 

2023 Cleanup Schedule 
 

9am-12pm except for Palmers Island 
 

April 22nd  – Earth Day Cleanup – Acushnet Ave. 
Neighborhoods – HQ behind Cotali Mar 

 

May 20th – South End – HQ at Orpheum Theatre, 
1000 Water St. 

 

June 10th – West End – HQ at Southcoast Hospital 
Group, 101 Page St. Parking Lot 

 

July 15th – Downtown – HQ at Servpro, 1476 Pur-
chase St. 

 

September 16th – Palmer Island – HQ located at the 
bottom of Gifford St. 2pm-5:30pm 

OCS Encourages Everyone to Get Involved! 

Organized Cleanups: OCS encourages everyone to get involved. Leading by example, we 
hope to teach behaviors that will result in helping to create a cleaner, safer environment 

for generations. Operation Clean Sweep organizes a series of cleanups throughout the 
city from April – September. It is only possible with the help of hundreds of civic minded 

volunteers and the support of City Services and neighborhood businesses. 

For more information and to register for upcoming 

cleanup dates, please visit                                                     

https:// operationcleansweep.net/ 

https://operationcleansweep.net/
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https://duet.my.site.com/s/enrollment?ReferralID=0Hn4x000000h3xLCAQ
mailto:elopez@duet.org
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http://myassistanceprogram.com/
http://myassistanceprogram.com/
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